Project Brain Team (PBT) Recruitment Materials Email Potential Participants

Subject: ASU Project Brain Team Research Project

Dear [PARENT],

I'm Karey O'Hara, an Assistant Professor at Arizona State University. I study how kids cope when parents separate or divorce. It can be a tough time, but research shows that having coping tools can help, especially when arguments occur.

We are reaching out to you about a project you (or someone you know) might be interested in. We're testing new online games designed to help children manage feelings about parental conflict post-separation/divorce. This project is currently only in English. Eligible families can earn **up to** \$300 in e-gift cards throughout the project.

If you have a 9-12-year-old child and want to learn more, here are three simple steps to follow!

- 1. Fill out a short online pre-screening survey: Click this link
- 2. If you're a possible match, join a Zoom meeting to check your project eligibility. Regardless of eligibility, you and your child will each get a \$50 e-gift card for taking a survey during the meeting!
- 3. If eligible, you and your child can join the project which involves online games, feedback sessions, brief check-in reports, phone calls, and surveys. You and your child will each get a \$50 e-gift card for doing a survey at the end of the study and another \$50 e-gift card for doing the survey again three months later. Children will also earn prizes during the project for their participation.

Sincerely, Karey O'Hara, Ph.D. Assistant Professor of Psychology

